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referred to the view of the National Advisory Committee, which it shares, that 
à conference should be held between the Canadian section of the Joint Board 
and engineers representing the Province of Ontario. It would appear advisable 
that such a conference should be followed by re-consideration of the engineering 
problems in the international .section by the whole Joint Board. 

Reference was made in my previous note to certain constitutional questions 
affecting the Canadian situation, and to the intention of His Majesty's Govern-
ment in Canada, in accordance with the wishes of the Governments of Ontario 
and Quebec, to seek a solution by reference to the Courts. Steps have since been 
taken to this end, and it is anticipated that the reference will come before the 
Supreme Court of Canada nt an early date. 

It was further indicated in my previous note that, with the constitutional 
question in process of solution, His Majesty's Government in Canada would be 
in a position, upon learning whether the Government of the United States con-
sidered that the procedure suggested by the National Advisory . Committee 
formed an acceptable basis of negotiation, to consult with the Provinces of 
Ontario and Quebec upon  the aspectsof the problera with which they may be 
concerned. While the acceptance by the United States of this basis of negoti-
ation is attended with important qualifications

' 
 yet the position of the Gov-

ernment of the United States has been made sufficiently clear and definite to 
permit the Government of Canada to take the necessary step thus con-
templated and discuss with the provinces the aspects in question. Following 
this consultation, His Majesty's Government in Canada will be in a position 
to inform the Government of the United States further of its views on the pro-
posals contained in your note of March 12. 

I have the honour to be, 
with the highest consideration, sir, 

Your most obedient, humble servant, 

(Sgd.) LAURENT BEAUDRY, 
(For the Minister) 

The Honourable FnAxx B. KELLOGG, 
Secretary of State of the United States, 

Washington, D.C. 

6. From  the Secretary of State of the United States, Washington, to the Minis- 
ter of the Dominion of Canada, Washington 

April 7, 1928. 

have the honour to receive your note of April 5, 1928, with reference 
to the negotiations between the Canadian Government and the United States 
looking to the construction of the deep St. Lawrence waterway. I note your 
suggestion that the position of the United States has been made sufficiently clear 
and definite to permit the Government of Canada to take the necessary steps 
contemplated and to discuss with the provinces of Ontario and Quebec the 
aspects in question. I entirely agree with you that there is no reason why at 
this time the Government of Canada should not take up such discussion with 
the provinces. 

I note also that His Majesty's Government of Canada suggests that it 
would be advisable that definite and agreed engineering proposals for the 
development of the International Section would .appear to be necessary prelim-
inary to any computation of costs or decision as to the order of construction 
or division of tasks and that a conference should be held between the Canadian 


